
 

 
 
 
 

Monday, April 19, 2021 
 
Dear Mrs. Shaffer, 
 
First and foremost, I would like to thank you for the opportunity that was given to Friesens to 
work as an Approved Vendor in your district the last two years. Both Friesen and I have 
thoroughly enjoyed working with your school, look forward to publishing their work and making 
them successful both with their school population and school community! 
 
Friesens Corporation would like to formally request an extension of our Approved Vendor 
status for RFP #1819-06 “Yearbook Printing and Delivery” with the Fullerton Joint Union High 
School District for the 2022 school year. We hope to continue working with your schools and 
not only help them create high quality products but provide them with an even higher level of 
service at the best price possible.  
 
For the 2022 school year, Friesens anticipates a price increase between 2-4% from our pricing 
listed in the original bid depending on the specifications, materials and quantities selected by 
the school in question. The exact impact percentage increase would be determined at the time 
of renewal with the school but would remain within this range or below. 
 
If you should have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact me at any time. 
 
Thank you once again and we hope to have the privilege of continuing our positive relationship 
with your district, schools and communities.  
 
 
Regards, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Eric Saxton 
Print Sales Consulant 
Friesens 
 


